MINUTE EXTRACT – CUMBRIA COUNTY COUNCIL CABINET – 7 NOVEMBER, 2006

166     coroners districts

The Cabinet Member for Organisational Development presented a report on the proposed reorganisation of Coroners Districts in Cumbria.  The reorganisation was proposed in the light of the draft Coroners Bill published by the Government which made it clear that Ministers wished to move to a service based on a more whole‑time appointment but with an expectation that most Counties would have one Coroner.  Cumbria currently had three part‑time Coroners (one acting) and the Department for Constitutional Affairs expected the Council to reduce the present three Coroners to two from the beginning of 2007.  

The report summarised responses received to the proposal during the statutory consultation period.  Whilst most counties would be expected to employ one whole‑time Coroner this Council was attempting to preempt this requirement from the Government by putting forward at an early stage the proposal to employ two part‑time Coroners to service Cumbria.  The justification for the part-time appointments would be the size and distances to be traveled in a rural county the size of Cumbria.

Mrs Mallinson drew to Members attention a letter from the existing Coroner for South Cumbria and Furness.  He advised that since the area under his jurisdiction had been extended in 2004 there had been no complaints from the public as to any difference in the service they received following the extension to the Coroners area.

Should these proposals be agreed there would be no additional traveling required of the public as one of the Coroners would travel to inquests around the County.  There was also no proposal that bodies would be moved around the County for the post mortems as these would continue to be held at the nearest hospital.  Approval of these proposals by Cabinet would lead to a further month’s period for objections to be made following which responses would be submitted to the Department for Constitutional Affairs.  

RESOLVED,
that 


(1)
the proposals for the reorganisation of Coroners 



Districts in Cumbria (namely reducing from three 



Districts to two) be agreed and be submitted to the 



Secretary of State for approval;


(2)
that statutory notice of the Council’s decision be 



published in local newspapers allowing objectors to 



make representations to the Secretary of State within 



one month of the publication date.  

